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REGIONAL BOARD OF TRUSTEES MINUTES


Regular Session, May 30, 2019

Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 12:06 PM, by Vice-Chairperson Joy B. Shepherd. Regional trustees in attendance were: Joy Shepherd and Jerry Harvey of Cross County and Anne Eldridge and William Gregory of Woodruff. Trustees Deena Shaw of Cross County and Willie White of Woodruff County were also present, as was Rev. John Paul Myrick, Regional Librarian, Miss Jennifer Wann, Library Development Director and Mrs. Ruth Hyatt, Children’s Consultant from the Arkansas State Library.  The resignations of Mr. Kip Davis, Mrs. Erleen Sawyer and Mrs. George Anne Draper from the Regional Board were noted, as was the appointment of Mr. Gregory, Mrs. Shaw, and Mrs. White to their respective county boards, and Mr. Gregory’s election to the ECARL Board.  
Public Participation and Communications:

None

Regular Business - Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:

No discussion was made concerning the minutes.  Mrs. Eldridge made a motion to adopt the minutes. Mr. Harvey seconded the motion. 
Vice Chair Shepherd—Yes

Trustee. Eldridge – Yes
Trustee Gregory – Yes
Trustee Harvey – Yes

All aye, motion carried.

Financial Reports and approval of bills:
Ms. Shepherd asked the board to look over the financial reports for February through April 2019ary 2019.  After discussion, Mr. Harvey moved to approve the financial reports.  Mr. Gregory seconded the motion.  

Vice Chair Shepherd—Yes

Trustee Eldridge – Yes
Trustee Harvey – Yes
Trustee Gregory -- Yes
All aye, motion carried.

Executive Director’s Report

After discussion, Vice-Chair Shepherd moved to accept the Regional Librarian’s Report. Mrs. Eldridge seconded that motion, and the Vice-Chair called for the vote, which was as follows:


Vice Chair Shepherd—Yes



Trustee Eldridge – Yes



Trustee Harvey – Yes



Trustee Gregory -- Yes


The motion carried.

New Business: 

Reverend Myrick discussed signatories needed for the checking accounts as Mrs. Draper and Mr. Davis were both signatories and had resigned from the Board. He presented Resolution 2019-A, which named new signatories and recommended that the Board adopt the resolution with the names of new signatories included.  The trustees and officers agreed to by the Board were as follows:



John Paul Myrick, Regional Librarian and Board Secretary


Joy B. Shepherd


Anne Eldridge



Jerry Harvey

With those names added, Mr. Harvey moved to adopt Resolution 2019-A. Mr. Gregory seconded the motion. A roll call vote was taken, as follows:



Vice Chair Shepherd – Yes



Trustee Eldridge – Yes


Trustee Gregory – Yes


Trustee Harvey – Yes

The resolution was adopted and is attached to these minutes.

Reverend Myrick then re-introduced Ms. Wann and Mrs. Hyatt to the Board. They were in attendance to provide trustee training to the board members present.  Such training is provided every other year to trustees.

After the training was completed, the Vice-Chair entertained a motion to adjourn. Mrs. Eldridge made that motion, and Mr. Harvey provided a second. The vote to adjourn was as follows:



Vice-Chair Shepherd – Yes


Trustee Eldridge – Yes



Trustee Gregory – Yes



Trustee Harvey – Yes

There being no further business, the Vice-Chair adjourned the session at 1:17 PM.

Respectfully submitted,



Rev. John Paul Myrick, MLS, SJDM.
Regional Librarian and Board Secretary
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